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HCBS/TBI Waiver 
 

New Rates for NHTD and TBI Waiver 
Providers 

 

 

 
Contact Details: 

1-800-343-9000 
emednyalert@gdit.com 

  

Dear Nursing Home Transition and Diversion (NHTD) and 
Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) Waiver Providers:  

This notice is to inform you that the New York State Department of 
Health (NYSDOH) has adjusted the NHTD and TBI service of 
Home and Community Support Services (HCSS) hourly rates to 
address the planned minimum wage related increases pursuant to 
New York Minimum Wage regulations Labor Laws 656 and 652 
effective January 1, 2017. These rate increases, effective January 
1, 2023 impact all counties except New York City (Bronx, Kings, 
New York, Queens and Richmond) and Nassau, Suffolk and 
Westchester counties. Effected rate codes are: NHTD 9795 and 
TBI 9881, 9882 and 9883. 
 
These rates will be active in eMedNY as of cycle 2377, which is 
your EFT remittance date of March 13, 2023 scheduled with a 
check release date of March 29, 2023. Medicaid claims previously 
submitted will automatically reprocess and produce a retroactive 
payment. Please review your remittance with particular attention to 
this service (rate codes specified above) for specific information on 
the retro payments. 
 
Note: No claim adjustments are needed by the provider. 
 
For specific billing questions contact eMedNY directly at:  1-800-
343-9000. 
 
Current Rates can be found here: 

• NHTD: approved_rates.pdf (ny.gov) 
• TBI: tbi_app_rates.pdf (ny.gov) 

Any questions regarding the NHTD Waiver may be submitted to: 
nhtdwaiver@health.ny.gov 
Any questions regarding the TBI Waiver may be submitted to: 
tbi@health.ny.gov 
 

    

 
If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@gdit.com for further assistance 

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or  
materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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